
Minutes of the RAMPS board meeting (10/9/2012) 
 
 
Present: Albert Sabbas, Chandra Burman, Robert Barish, Laura Happersett, Sandra 
Fontenla, Michael Lovelock, Gill Cohen, Jean StGermain, Stephen Balter, Lawrence 
Rothenberg, Eugene Lief, Tom Petrone, Doracy Fontenla, Jenghwa Chang, Ziad Saleh 
 
1. Approval of meeting minutes from 9/11/2012 
Approved.  
 
2. Update on RAMPS-ORH liaison committee 
 Next meeting scheduled for 10/10/2012. Albert Sabbas stated that the two ORH 
guidance documents have been posted on the RAMPS website and an invitation has been 
sent to the membership to offer comments on these documents. Comments are to be sent 
to Tom Petrone who heads the liaison committee. 
 
3.  Letter from RAMPS to ABR regarding non-US nationals 
Jean StGermain stated that she had not received any comments to modify the initial draft 
of the letter. As such, the final version will be drafted by Jean and forwarded to Albert 
Sabbas for RAMPS endorsement. The letter will specifically request that foreign 
diplomates of medical physics boards will be admissible for the US ABR boards without 
needing to enlist in a CAMPEP-accredited Medical Physics residency program. 
 
4. Attendance on the dinner following John Hazle’s presentation. 
 Albert Sabbas mentioned that there are a total of 24 people who have pre-registered for 
the dinner using PayPal. Last-minute registrants will need to submit the check directly to 
Rob Barish for the $25 registration fee. 
 
5. CAMPEP 
Albert Sabbas stated that the CAMPEP credits for the RAMPS Spring Symposium have 
been released by Rendi Sheu.  Thank you to Rendi for all his hard work in getting these 
credits released. 
 
6. Honoring Rob Barish 
A plaque will be presented to Rob Barish acknowledging his long outstanding and 
dedicated service as RAMPS treasurer during the Business meeting. 
 
 7. AAPM fellows 
Jenghwa Chang stated that in past years RAMPS has nominated members to AAPM for 
fellows but recently no such nominations have been made. Future AAPM fellows can 
either be nominated by two AAPM fellows or the chapter and one AAPM fellow. The 
deadline for nomination of fellows is 10/15/2012. It was agreed that it is too late for this 
year to put forward any nomination but the process needs to start early on next year and 
serious consideration be given to any eligible RAMPS members that qualify based on the 
criteria of research, teaching and service.  Jean mentioned that consideration should be 
given to other awards that could be available for nominations. 



8. RAPHEX 
The therapy committee for RAPHEX is already at work for the preparation of the 2013 
exam. Albert Sabbas will send a mass email to the RAMPS membership requesting new 
questions for the exam to be sent directly to Cheng-Shie Wuu, Raphex Therapy editor. 
 
9. New York State regulations 
Albert Sabbas stated that as per Rich Riley the comment period for the proposed NYS 
Part 16 amendments ends mid-November. 
 
10. RAMPS treasurer’s report 
Rob Barish presented to the board the 2011-2012 treasurer report which he will also 
present during the Business meeting prior to John Hazle’s presentation. 
 
11. New Membership 
Five new membership applications were received and approved (applications were 
available for three which were reviewed and initialled by two board members).  
Welcome letters will be sent to those that have already made payment. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm 

 
 
 


